Wamic Rural Fire Protection District
November 18th, 2023
Minutes of the Meeting
The Meeting was called to order by President Larry Warren at 10:05am.
Board Members present were:  Larry Warren, John Creel, Neil Senger and Cindy Koch. Members of the Audience were: Jamie Mcgill, Larry Mcgill, Connie Hatfield, Coral Ann Roeder, Tina Goleman, Lorri Feldhacker, George Hatfield and John Goleman  
Minutes of the September 2023 meeting were approved by Neil Senger and Seconded by John Creel.  Minutes of the Meeting passed.  No October 2023 meeting was held.
Correspondence:  None
Treasurer’s Report:  Balance sheet and Profit and Loss Statement was distributed at the meeting.
Chief’s Report:
Status of Vehicles:
· 557 is down until repairs are completed.  Should be finished in about a week.
· 235 is not working and is not worth repairing.  We will return the motor and get a refund, less a restocking fee.  The rest will be scrapped.
· John has been busy decking out the trailer for storage.
· P80 still needs to be repaired but is operable as it is.
· The new ambulance will be picked up on November 20th. It will still need to be outfitted by the Fire Department before it can be put into use.
EMS:  The fire department has gone out on 147 calls in 2023.  This is 27 over the total amount of calls taken for all of 2022, and there still is 6 weeks left in the year. Our fire department has been called out to more deaths than any other year in the fire department’s history.
Training:  All those that need to take the driver’s training class have not taken this class yet. The hope is that all driver’s training will be completed by the end of this year.
Communications:  Working on getting radios that can be used for all emergency calls that need to be made.
Safety:  The Safety Grant that we were awarded was used to install all electric doors at the fire department.  The doors were also resealed.  All is working well.

OLD BUSINESS:
Grants pending or open:
· Oregon Health Authority EMS Grant (aka Hero’s Grant) is still active.
· FRMA Grant (building grant) is still active.
· Generator Grant has been approved, and generators are being built.  These could be delivered as early as March.
· The new staffing grant – Oregon Fire Marshal – is still Active.
· Wildfire Mitigation- Has been applied for. This one is for over one million dollars and would be spread out over several years.
Bingo:  Not enough attendance to host at the Community Center.  Might be able to have Bingo once a month on Taco Tuesday at The Stockyard.
Taxing District:  Possible survey to be given to all permanent residents registered in our district to get an idea what the residents want.
NEW BUSINESS: 
Roofing of the Community Center:  Has been completed.  All that is left is roofing the gym. This will be paid for by the Wamic Fire Foundation.
Audit:  still locating an Auditor.
EMS Medical Director:  Dr. Forrest has been appointed our Medical Director.  More details are being worked out for this hiring.

Meeting Adjourned at 10:43am
Respectfully submitted by Cindy Koch





